
 

The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle 

To: Mayor and Members of Council 

Prepared by: Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Deputy CAO 

Department: Public Works 

Date of Report: September 10, 2021 

Report Number: PW-30-2021 

Subject: LaSalle Rowing Club Riverdance Ontario Trillium Grant Application 

Recommendation 

That the report of the Deputy CAO dated September 10, 2021 (PW-30-2021) regarding 
the LaSalle Rowing Club Riverdance Ontario Trillium Grant Application be received and 
that Council support and approve submission of this grant application by the LaSalle 
Rowing Club. 

Report 

The LaSalle Rowing Club has approached the Town to apply for the Ontario Trillium 
Grant to make the Riverdance facility more accessible.   

Town adminstraiton has been working with the LaSalle Rowing Club and we have 
developed a proposed concept plan showing the proposed changes (concept attached).  
A summary of the modifications are as follows. 

 An existing storage room will be enlarged and converted into a fully accessible 
washroom, with proper lifting mechanisms. 

 Several doorways will be expanded to meet all current accessibility codes and 
will be changed to have mortised door openers. 

 An existing, inadequate accessible washroom will be converted into a storage 
room. 

 All associated architectural fees. 

Since the Town is the owner of the building, the LaSalle Rowing Club requires a 
resolution and approval from the Town of LaSalle Council to support their application. 

If the grant is successful, there will be some disruption to the facility and affect use of 
the facility, however, this will be coordinated once we progress to that stage. 



PW-30-2021 

 Page 2 of 4 

Furthermore, adminstraiton is recommending that an agreement be entered into by the 
Town and the LaSalle Rowing Club about how funds are transferred, use of the facility, 
etc.   

Consultations 

Discussion have occurred between the Town’s internal departments and all affected 

departments are in support of these proposed changes.   

Financial Implications 

The overall modifications to the Riverdance facility will be in the range of $250,000.00.  
This proposed project will not cost the Town any money and the total cost will form part 
of the LaSalle’s Rowing Club Ontario Trillium Grant application.  

Prepared By: 

 

Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Deputy CAO  
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Link to Strategic Goals 

1. Enhancing organizational excellence - Not Applicable 

2. Strengthen the community’s engagement with the Town - Yes  

3. Grow and diversify the local economy - Not Applicable  

4. Build on our high-quality of life - Yes  

5. Sustaining strong public services and infrastructure - Yes 

Communications 

Not applicable  

Notifications 

Doug Diet – LaSalle Rowing Club  
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: PW-30-2021 LaSalle rowing club riverdance trillium grant 

.docx 

Attachments: - 21-112_Floorplans_2021-09-18.pdf 

Final Approval Date: Sep 10, 2021 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

 

Joe Milicia 


